
 

Fraudster used fake ID to buy new F-150 

Fraud charges have been laid against a suspect accused of using fake identification to buy a 
new pickup at a Port Perry dealership. 

The fraudulently-obtained vehicle was tracked down on the west coast just before it was 
shipped overseas, Durham police said. A suspect was arrested in Kingston. 

An investigation was begun after it was discovered that the buyer of the 2019 Ford F-150, 
purchased in Port Perry Sept. 13, had used fraudulent identification to obtain financing, police 
said. 

Cops recovered the truck at the Port of Vancouver, where it was awaiting export. 

Kofi Yevakpor, 47, faces charges including fraud over $5,000, personation and making a false 
statement to procure a loan. 
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